R-21-XXX
Board of Supervisors
County of Prince George, Virginia

Resolution
At a regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the County of Prince George held in the

Boardroom, Third Floor, County Administration Building, 6602 Courts Drive, Prince
George, Virginia, this 9™ day of November, 2021:

Present: Vote:
Floyd M. Brown, Jr., Chairman

Marlene J. Waymack, Vice Chair

Alan R. Carmichael

Donald Hunter

T.J. Webb

C-4

On motion of Mr. , seconded by Mr. , which carried unanimously, the following
Resolution was adopted:

RESOLUTION; DECOMMISSIONING OF THE PRINCE GEORGE COUNTY
U.S. CENSUS COMPLETE COUNT COMMITTEE

WHEREAS, for the 2020 U.S. Census, the Prince George County Board of Supervisors
was desirous to create a Complete Count Committee to increase the citizen response rate; and;

WHEREAS, on December 10, 2019, the Prince George County Board of Supervisors
appointed the following citizens to serve: Tammie Miller Jennings, Darryl Cheek, Trish Cheek,
and Norman Sanford; and

WHEREAS, on January 14, 2020, the Prince George County Board of Supervisors
appointed the following citizen to serve: Bruce Waymack; and

WHEREAS, Prince George County, VA achieved a 73% response rate for the 2020 U.S.
Census; and

WHEREAS, the Prince George County Board of Supervisors is appreciative of the work
performed by the Complete Count Committee in service to our community; and

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED That the Board of Supervisors of the County
of Prince George this 9™ day of November, 2021 does hereby decommission the Prince George
County U.S. Census Complete Count Committee with our thanks and gratitude.



A Copy Teste:

Percy C. Ashcraft
County Administrator



